

BID DOCUMENT

TENDER NO. EPMLM/8/3/489

APPOINTMENT OF A SERVICE PROVIDER FOR PRINTING, SORTING, AND POSTING OF MUNICIPAL CONSUMER ACCOUNT STATEMENT FOR A PERIOD OF 36 MONTHS (RE-ADVERT)

APRIL 2024

PREPARED FOR AND BY

THE MUNICIPAL MANAGER	
EPHRAIM MOGALE LOCAL MUNICIP Private Bag x 111 MARBLE HALL 0450	PALITY
Tel: (013) 261 8400 Fax: (013) 261 2985	
NAME OF BIDDER	:
CSD SUPPLIER NO	:
TENDERED AMOUNT (WORDS)	:
TENDERED AMOUNT (FIGURES)	:
TEL NUMBER	:
FAX NUMBER	:



BID DOCUMENT

TENDER NO: EPMLM/8/3/489

APPOINTMENT OF A SERVICE PROVIDER FOR PRINTING, SORTING, AND POSTING OF MUNICIPAL CONSUMER ACCOUNT STATEMENT FOR A PERIOD OF 36 MONTHS (RE-ADVERT)

CONTENTS

THE TENDER

1. TENDERING PROCEDURES

- 1.1 Tender Notice and Invitation to Tender
- 1.2 Tender Data

2. RETURNABLE DOCUMENTS

- 2.1 List of Returnable Documents
- 2.2 Returnable Schedule

THE CONTRACT

3. AGREEMENT AND CONTRACT DATA

- 3.1 Form of Offer and Acceptance
- 3.2 Contract Data

4. PRICING DATA

- 4.1 Pricing Instructions
- 4.2 Bills of Quantities

5. SCOPE OF WORK

5.1 Description of Works

6. ANNEXURES

6.1 Ephraim Mogale Local Municipality Supply Chain Policy (available on the website at www.ephraimmogalelm.gov.za)



TENDER NO: EPMLM/8/3/489

APPOINTMENT OF A SERVICE PROVIDER FOR PRINTING, SORTING, AND POSTING OF MUNICIPAL CONSUMER ACCOUNT STATEMENT FOR A PERIOD OF 36 MONTHS (RE-ADVERT)

1.1 TENDER NOTICE AND INVITATION TO TENDER

IMPORTANT NOTICE ON DISQUALIFICATIONS

A bid not complying with the peremptory requirements stated hereunder will be regarded as not being an "Acceptable Bid", and as such will be rejected.

The Municipality shall adjudicate and award tenders in accordance with the Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act 5 of 2000 and revised Preferential Procurement Regulation of 2022 on 100 points functionality and on a 80/20 points system, where 80 points are for the price and 20 points for Specific goals according to the said legislation.

- 1. If the bidder is not registered on the National Treasury's Central Supplier Database (CSD) with a compliant tax status and active business status,
- 2. If any pages have been removed from the bid document, and have therefore not been submitted, or a copy of the original bid document has been submitted.
- 3. Failure to complete the schedule of quantities as required, i.e only lump sums provided.
- 4. Scratching out without initialising next to the amended rates or information, writing over or painting out rates affecting evaluation of the bid.
- 5. The use of correction fluid (i.e. tippex) or any erasable ink, e.g. pencil.
- 6. The Bid document has not been properly signed by a party having Authority to do so, according to the example of "Authority of Signatory".
- 7. No authority of signatory submitted where it is stated that a **duly signed and dated** original or certified copy of the company's relevant resolution on the company letterhead of their members or their board of directors, must submitted.
- 8. Particulars required in respect of the bid have not been completed, except if information required on Preference Schedule in respect of specific goals, is not completed, the bid will not be disqualified but no preference points will be awarded.
- 9. The bidder attempts to influence, or has in fact influenced the evaluation and/or awarding of the contract.
- 10. The bid has been submitted either in the wrong tender box or after the relevant closing date and time.

- 11. If any municipal rates and taxes or municipal service charges are owed by the bidder and any of it directors to the municipality, or to any other municipality or municipal entity, are in arrears for more than three (3) months.
- 12. If any bidder who during the last five (5) years has failed to perform satisfactorily on a previous contract with the municipality, municipal entity or any other organ of state after written notice was given to that bidder that performance was unsatisfactory.
- 13. The Accounting Officer must ensure that irrespective of the procurement process followed, no ward may be given to a person;
 - i. Who is in the service of the state, or
 - ii. If that person is not a natural person, of which any director, manager, principal shareholder or stakeholder, is a person in the service of the state, or
 - iii. Who is an advisor or consultant contracted with the municipality in respect of contract that would cause a conflict of interest.
- 14. Bid offers will be rejected if the bidder or any of its directors is(are) listed on the National Treasury List of Restricted Suppliers and List of Tender Defaulters, as persons prohibited from doing business with the state.
- 15. Bid offers will be rejected if the bidder has abused the Ephraim Mogale Local Municipality's Supply Chain Management System.
- 16. Failure to attach a copy of a valid signed Joint Venture/Consortium Agreement (if applicable) to the bid document.
- 17. Form of Offer and Acceptance not completed (**amount in figure and words**) and signed by the authorised signatory.
- 18. Not signing of all relevant forms in the tender document on the spaces provided.



BID DOCUMENT

TENDER NO: EPMLM/8/3/489

APPOINTMENT OF A SERVICE PROVIDER FOR PRINTING, SORTING, AND POSTING OF MUNICIPAL CONSUMER ACCOUNT STATEMENT FOR A PERIOD OF 36 MONTHS(RE-ADVERT)

1. INVITATION TO BID AND TENDER DATA

Tenders are hereby invited from Service Providers with relevant experience and compliance documents to bid for the following.

These are subject to the PPPFA and the Preferential Regulations 2022 and the General Conditions of Contract and, if applicable, to any special conditions of contract.

Bid No	Description	Requirements	Non-Refundable Bid Document fee	Closing Date and Time	
EPMLM/8/ 3/489	APPOINTMENT OF A SERVICE PROVIDER FOR PRINTING, SORTING, AND POSTING OF MUNICIPAL CONSUMER ACCOUNT STATEMENT FOR A PERIOD OF 36 MONTHS (RE-ADVERT)	-Past Proven Experience	R1 140.00	09-May-2024 @ 12H00	

The municipality will adjudicate and award bids in accordance with the PPR 2022 using the 80/20 point system, where 80 will be allocated to price and 20 for Specific goals of the contributor. Bids will remain valid for 90 days after the closing date.

Bid documents will be available from **Wednesday**, **17-April-2024** by the cashiers from **08H00 to 15H30** weekdays and for free download on www.etenders.gov.za

Completed bids in sealed envelopes, clearly marked with the relevant bid number and description, should be deposited in the bid box situated at the offices of the Ephraim Mogale Local Municipality, 2 Ficus Street, Marble Hall, 0450, where bids will be opened in public.

NB: Bidders should ensure that bids are delivered in time to the correct address and properly bind the tender document together. Late bids will not be accepted. Ephraim Mogale Local Municipality does not bind itself to accept the lowest or any bid and reserves the right to accept any bid as a whole.

SCM related enquiries should be directed to the Supply Chain Management Unit at (013) 261 8450/8462/8496/8448/8541 or by email at ephmlmsupplychain@emogalelm.gov.za and Technical enquiries may be directed to Ms P Legwabe at 013 261 8435 / plegwabe@emogalelm.gov.za

MOROPA M.E.
MUNICIPAL MANAGER



TENDER NO: EPMLM/8/3/489

APPOINTMENT OF A SERVICE PROVIDER FOR PRINTING, SORTING, AND POSTING OF MUNICIPAL CONSUMER ACCOUNT STATEMENT FOR A PERIOD OF 36 MONTHS (RE-ADVERT)

1.2 TENDER DATA

The conditions of tender are the Standard Conditions of Tender as contained in Annex F of SANS 294:2004.

The Standard Conditions of Tender make several references to the tender data for details that apply specifically to this tender. The tender data shall have precedence in the interpretation of any ambiguity of inconsistency between it and the Standard Conditions of Tender.

Each item of data given below is cross-referenced to the sub clause in the Standard Conditions of Tender to which it mainly applies.

Sub- clause	Data
1.	The employer is the EPHRAIM MOGALE LOCAL MUNICIPALITY.
2.	The Project Document issued by the employer consists of the following:
	THE TENDER
	1. TENDERING PROCEDURES
	1.1 Tender Notice and Invitation to Tender
	1.2 Tender Data
	2. RETURNABLE DOCUMENTS
	2.1 List of Returnable Documents
	2.2 Returnable Schedule
	THE CONTRACT
	3. AGREEMENT AND CONTRACT DATA
	3.1 Form of Offer and Acceptance
	3.2 Contract Data

Sub- clause	Data
	4. PRICING DATA
	4.1 Pricing Instructions
	4.2 Bills of Quantities
	5. SCOPE OF WORK
	5.1 Description of Works
	6. ANNEXURES
	6.1 Ephraim Mogale Local Municipality Supply Chain Policy (available on the website at www.ephraimmogalelm.gov.za)
2.1	The employer's agent is: P Legwabe
	Ephraim Mogale local Municipality
	P O Box 111, MARBLEHALL,0450
	Tell: 013 261 8435 Fax: 013 261 2985
	Email: plegwabe@emogalelm.gov.za
3.	The arrangements for a compulsory clarification meeting are: NONE
4.	The employer's address for delivery of tender offers and identification details to be shown on each tender offer package are:
	Location of tender box: Ephraim Mogale local Municipality, 2 Ficus Street Marble Hall. Identification details: EPMLM/8/3/489- APPOINTMENT OF A SERVICE PROVIDER FOR PRINTING, SORTING, AND POSTING OF MUNICIPAL CONSUMER ACCOUNT STATEMENT FOR A PERIOD OF 36 MONTHS (RE-ADVERT)
5.	A two-envelope procedure will not be followed.
6.	Closing time for submission of tender offers is: Thursday, 09-May- 2024 @ 12H00.
7.	Telephonic, telegraphic, telex facsimile or e-mailed tender offers will not be accepted.
8.	The tender offer validity period is 90 days .
9.	The tendered lump sums and rates shall be final and binding irrespective of the total tender price
10.	The tenderer is required to submit with his tenders a copy of their Central Supplier Database registration or summary report for validation.
11.	The time and location for opening of tender offers: Time: 12H00 on Thursday, 09-May-2024 Location: Tender Box at Ephraim Mogale

Sub- clause	Data					
	local Municipality, 2 Ficus Street, Marble Hall.					
12.	Bid Evaluation Criteria					
	The bid will be evaluated as per the below listed stages:					
	(a) First Bid documents that have been disassembled and copies of the Bid documents with disqualified outright.					
	responsiveness	e chec s. Non- c	ked for compliance with Bid (compliance with any of the requirent be carried forward to the next sta	ements will render th		
	(c) Third The Bidder's experience, staffing and methodology will be evaluated. Each Bid w assessed and awarded points for Functionality. Failure to achieve 70 points out of 100 for Functionality will render the Bid non-responsive.					
	No Evaluati	on Criteri	a		Maximu m Points	
	COMPANY EXPERIENCE ON PRINTING, SORTING AND POSTING OF STATEMENTS The tenderer to attach a maximum of three appointment letters of similar projects appointed accompanied by contactable references. Failure to submit both the required appointment letter and contactable reference will result in the bidder getting zero points.					
	1	No	Target Goals: List reference with details	Maximum points (60)	60	
		1.	Appointment letter and contactable reference appointed 5 years ago or earlier	20 points each		
		2.	Appointment letter and contactable reference appointed more than 5 years ago	10 points each		
	2 - NOTE: 1	5 years 3-4 years 10poin 1-2 years points Less th	eader/Manager: 40 Points s' experience or more in similar projects - 2 ars of experience or more but less than 5 y	years in similar projects - years in similar projects - nent must be fully and		

Sub- clause	Data					
	qualification of the respective personnel to be attached as returnable documents for bidder to be able to claim					
		MACHINERY				
	Tenderer to demonstrate or statements	remarks to demonstrate on the type of materials will be demy to print	10			
		BANK RATING LETTER: ✓ A-C = 10 Points				
	4	 ✓ D-E= 05 Points ✓ F-G = 0 points NOTE: A bank rating letter from the bidder's banking institution not older than three months must be attached for bidder to be able to claim points 	10			
		TOTAL POINTS	100			
		MINIMUM FUNCTIONALITY QUALIFYING SCORE (70 POINTS)	70%			

Only Bidders that score the specified minimum number of points for Functionality will be deemed to be acceptable and carried forward to the next stage. The rest will be disqualified. The points for functionality will not be carried forward to the remainder of the evaluation.

(d) Fourth

Points will be calculated for price on the relevant prices in accordance with the preference point system, 90/10 or 80/20.

(f) Fifth

Tender preferences claimed (80/20) or (90/10)

Points will be awarded to a tenderer for attaining the specific goals in line with the table below. The points scored by a tenderer in respect of specific goals must be added to the points scored for price as calculated.

80/20		
Preference Points for	Means of Verification	Number
specific goals		of Points
100 % Black Ownership	Identification	10
	document	
Women	Identification	5
	document	

Sub- clause	Data					
	People with Disability	Medical Report indicating disability	3			
	Youth (18 to 34 Years of age)	Identification document	2			
	(e) Final					
	The financial offer will be score	ed using the following:	X			
	$Ps = W_1 \left(1 - \frac{P_t - P_{\min}}{P_{\min}} \right)$		10,0			
13.	Where Ps = Points scored for functionality and price of the bid/proposal W1 = (1) 80 where the financial value inclusive of VAT of all responsive tenders received have a value below R 50 000 000 Pt = Rand value of tender under consideration Pmin = Rand value of the lowest acceptable tender Up to 100 minus W1 tender evaluation points will be awarded to tenderers who complete the referencing schedule and who are found to be eligible for the preference claimed. Tender offers will only be accepted on condition that:					
	a) The tenderer or any of its directors is not listed in the Register of Tender Defaulters in terms of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act of 2004 as a person prohibited from doing business with the public sector; and					
_ \ \	b) The tenderer has not over the last five years failed to satisfactorily perform a contract for the employer and has been issued with a written notice to this effect.					
	c) The tenderer is registered on the Central Supplier Database with a complaint overall tax status					
14.	The number of paper copies of	f signed contract to be provid	ded by the Employer is one (1).			

Annex F: Standard Conditions of Tender

F.1 General

F.1.1 Actions

The employer and each tenderer submitting a tender offer shall comply with these conditions of tender. In their dealings with each other, they shall discharge their duties and obligations as set out in F.2 and F.3, timeously and with integrity, and behave equitably, honestly and transparently.

F.1.2 Tender Documents

The documents issued by the employer for the purpose of a tender offer are listed in the tender data.

F.1.3 Interpretation

- **F.1.3.1** The tender data and additional requirements contained in the tender schedules that are included in the returnable documents are deemed to be part of these conditions of tender.
- **F.1.3.2** These conditions of tender, the tender data and tender schedules which are only required for tender evaluation purposes, shall not form part of any contract arising from the invitation to tender.
- **F.1.3.3** For the purposes of these conditions for the calling for expressions of interest, the following definitions apply:
- a) **Comparative offer** means the tenderer's financial offer after the factors of non-firm prices, all unconditional discounts and any other tendered parameters that will affect the value of the financial offer have been taken into consideration
- b) **Corrupt practice** means the offering, giving, receiving or soliciting of anything of value to influence the action of the employer or his staff or agents in the tender process; and
- c) **Fraudulent practice** means them is representation of the facts in order to influence the tender process or the award of a contract arising from a tender offer to the detriment of the employer, including collusive practices intended to establish prices at artificial levels.
- d) **Quality (functionality)** means the totality of features and characteristics of a product or service that bear on its ability to satisfy stated or implied needs

F.1.4 Communication and employer's agent

Each communication between the employer and a tenderer shall be to or from the employer's agent only, and in a form that can be read, copied and recorded. Writing shall be in the English language. The employer shall not take any responsibility for non-receipt of communications from or by a tenderer. The name and contact details of the employer's agent are stated in the tender data.

F.1.5 The employer's right to accept or reject any tender offer

F.1.5.1 The employer may accept or reject any variation, deviation, tender offer, or alternative tender offer, and may cancel the tender process and reject all tender offers at any time before the formation of a contract. The employer shall not accept or incur any liability to a tenderer for such cancellation and rejection, but will give written reasons for such action upon written request to do so.

F.1.5.2 The employer may not subsequent to the cancellation or abandonment of a tender process or the rejection of all responsive tender offers re-issue a tender covering substantially the same scope of work within a period of six months unless only one tender was received and such tender was returned unopened to the tenderer.

F.2 Tenderer's obligations

F.2.1 Eligibility

Submit a tender offer only if the tenderer satisfies the criteria stated in the tender data and the tenderer, or any of his principals, is not under any restriction to do business with employer.

F.2.2 Cost of tendering

Accept that the employer will not compensate the tenderer for any costs incurred in the preparation and submission of a tender offer, including the costs of any testing necessary to demonstrate that aspects of the offer satisfy requirements.

F.2.3 Check documents

Check the tender documents on receipt for completeness and notify the employer of any discrepancy or omission.

F.2.4 Confidentiality and copyright of documents

Treat as confidential all matters arising in connection with the tender. Use and copy the documents issued by the employer only for the purpose of preparing and submitting a tender offer in response to the invitation.

F.2.5 Reference documents

Obtain, as necessary for submitting a tender offer, copies of the latest versions of standards, specifications, conditions of contract and other publications, which are not attached but which are incorporated into the tender documents by reference.

F.2.6 Acknowledge addenda

Acknowledge receipt of addenda to the tender documents, which the employer may issue, and if necessary apply for an extension to the closing time stated in the tender data, in order to take the addenda into account.

F.2.7 Clarification meeting

Attend, where required, a clarification meeting at which tenderers may familiarize themselves with aspects of the proposed work, services or supply and raise questions. Details of the meeting(s) are stated in the tender data.

F.2.8 Seek clarification

Request clarification of the tender documents, if necessary, by notifying the employer at least five working days before the closing time stated in the tender data.

F.2.9 Insurance

Be aware that the extent of insurance to be provided by the employer (if any) might not be for the full cover required in terms of the conditions of contract identified in the contract data. The tenderer is advised to seek qualified advice regarding insurance.

F.2.10 Pricing the tender offer

- **F.2.10.1** Include in the rates, prices, and the tendered total of the prices (if any) all duties, taxes (except Value Added Tax (VAT), and other levies payable by the successful tenderer, such duties, taxes and levies being those applicable 14 days before the closing time stated in the tender data.
- **F2.10.2** Show VAT payable by the employer separately as an addition to the tendered total of the prices.
- **F.2.10.3** Provide rates and prices that are fixed for the duration of the contract and not subject to adjustment except as provided for in the conditions of contract identified in the contract data.
- **F.2.10.4** State the rates and prices in Rand unless instructed otherwise in the tender data. The conditions of contract identified in the contract data may provide for part payment in other currencies.

F.2.11 Alterations to documents

Not make any alterations or additions to the tender documents, except to comply with instructions issued by the employer, or necessary to correct errors made by the tenderer. All signatories to the tender offer shall initial all such alterations. Erasures and the use of masking fluid are prohibited.

F.2.13 Submitting a tender offer

- **F.2.13.1** Submit a tender offer to provide the whole of the works, services or supply identified in the contract data and described in the scope of works, unless stated otherwise in the tender data.
- **F.2.13.2** Return all returnable documents to the employer after completing them in their entirety, either electronically (if they were issued in electronic format) or by writing in black ink.
- **F.2.13.3** Submit the parts of the tender offer communicated on paper as an original plus the number of copies stated in the tender data, with an English translation of any documentation in a language other than English, and the parts communicated electronically in the same format as they were issued by the employer.
- **F.2.13.4** Sign the original and all copies of the tender offer where required in terms of the tender data. The employer will hold all authorized signatories liable on behalf of the tenderer. Signatories for tenderers proposing to contract as joint ventures shall state which of the signatories is the lead partner whom the employer shall hold liable for the purpose of the tender offer.
- **F.2.13.5** Seal the original and each copy of the tender offer as separate packages marking the packages as "ORIGINAL" and "COPY". Each package shall state on the outside the employer's address and identification details stated in the tender data, as well as the tenderer's name and contact address.
- **F.2.13.6** Where a two-envelope system is required in terms of the tender data, place and seal the returnable documents listed in the tender data in an envelope marked "financial proposal" and place the remaining returnable documents in an envelope marked "technical proposal". Each envelope shall state on the outside the employer's address and identification details stated in the tender data, as well as the tenderer's name and contact address.

- **F.2.13.7** Seal the original tender offer and copy packages together in an outer package that states on the outside only the employer's address and identification details as stated in the tender data.
- **F.2.13.8** Accept that the employer will not assume any responsibility for the misplacement or premature opening of the tender offer if the outer package is not sealed and marked as stated.

F.2.14 Information and data to be completed in all respects

Accept that tender offers, which do not provide all the data or information requested completely and in the form required, may be regarded by the employer as non-responsive.

F.2.15 Closing time

- **F.2.15.1** Ensure that the employer receives the tender offer at the address specified in the tender data not later than the closing time stated in the tender data. Proof of posting shall not be accepted as proof of delivery. The employer shall **not** accept tender offers submitted by telegraph, telex, facsimile or e-mail, unless stated otherwise in the tender data.
- **F.2.15.2** Accept that, if the employer extends the closing time stated in the tender data for any reason, the requirements of these conditions of tender apply equally to the extended deadline.

F.2.16 Tender offer validity

- **F.2.16.1** Hold the tender offer(s) valid for acceptance by the employer at any time during the validity period stated in the tender data after the closing time stated in the tender data.
- **F.2.16.2** If requested by the employer, consider extending the validity period stated in the tender data for an agreed additional period.

F.2.17 Clarification of tender offer after submission

Provide clarification of a tender offer in response to a request to do so from the employer during the evaluation of tender offers. This may include providing a breakdown of rates or prices and correction of arithmetical errors by the adjustment of certain rates or item prices (or both). No change in the total of the prices or substance of the tender offer is sought, offered, or permitted. The total of the prices stated by the tenderer shall be binding upon the tenderer.

Note: Sub-clause F.2.17 does not preclude the negotiation of the final terms of the contract with a preferred tenderer following a competitive selection process, should the Employer elect to do so.

F.2.18 Provide other material

- **F.2.18.1 Provide**, on request by the employer, any other material that has a bearing on the tender offer, the tenderer's commercial position (including notarized joint venture agreements), preferencing arrangements, or samples of materials, considered necessary by the employer for the purpose of a full and fair risk assessment. Should the tenderer not provide the material, or a satisfactory reason as to why it cannot be provided, by the time for submission stated in the employer's request, the employer may regard the tender offer as non-responsive.
- **F.2.18.2 Dispose** of samples of materials provided for evaluation by the employer, where required.

F.2.19 Inspections, tests and analysis

Provide access during working hours to premises for inspections, tests and analysis as provided for in the tender data.

F.2.20 Submit securities, bonds, policies, etc.

If requested, submit for the employer's acceptance before formation of the contract, all securities, bonds, guarantees, policies and certificates of insurance required in terms of the conditions of contract identified in the contract data.

F.2.21 Check final draft

Check the final draft of the contract provided by the employer within the time available for the employer to issue the contract.

F.2.22 Return of other tender documents

If so instructed by the employer, return all retained tender documents within 28 days after the expiry of the validity period stated in the tender data.

F.2.23 Certificates

Include in the tender submission or provide the employer with any certificates as stated in the tender data.

F.3 The employer's undertakings

F.3.1 Respond to clarification

Respond to a request for clarification received up to five working days before the tender closing time stated in the Tender Data and notify all tenderers who drew procurement documents.

F.3.2 Issue Addenda

If necessary, issue addenda that may amend or amplify the tender documents to each tenderer during the period from the date that tender documents are available until seven days before the tender closing time stated in the Tender Data. If, as a result a tenderer applies for an extension to the closing time stated in the Tender Data, the Employer may grant such extension and, shall then notify all tenderers who drew documents.

F.3.3 Return late tender offers

Return tender offers received after the closing time stated in the Tender Data, unopened, (unless it is necessary to open a tender submission to obtain a forwarding address), to the tenderer concerned.

F.3.4 Opening of tender submissions

- **F.3.4.1** Unless the two-envelope system is to be followed, open valid tender submissions in the presence of tenderers' agents who choose to attend at the time and place stated in the tender data. Tender submissions for which acceptable reasons for withdrawal have been submitted will not be opened.
- **F.3.4.2** Announce at the meeting held immediately after the opening of tender submissions, at a venue indicated in the tender data, the name of each tenderer whose tender offer is opened, the total of his prices, preferences claimed and time for completion, if any, for the main tender offer only.
- **F.3.4.3** Make available the record outlined in F.3.4.2 to all interested persons upon request.

F.3.5 Two-envelope system

F.3.5.1 Where stated in the tender data that a two-envelope system is to be followed, open only the technical proposal of valid tenders in the presence of tenderers' agents who choose to attend

at the time and place stated in the tender data and announce the name of each tenderer whose technical proposal is opened.

F.3.5.2 Evaluate the quality of the technical proposals offered by tenderers, then advise tenderers who remain in contention for the award of the contract of the time and place when the financial proposals will be opened. Open only the financial proposals of tenderers, who score in the quality evaluation more than the minimum number of points for quality stated in the tender data, and announce the score obtained for the technical proposals and the total price and any preferences claimed. Return unopened financial proposals to tenderers whose technical proposals failed to achieve the minimum number of points for quality.

F.3.6 Non-disclosure

Not disclose to tenderers, or to any other person not officially concerned with such processes, information relating to the evaluation and comparison of tender offers, the final evaluation price and recommendations for the award of a contract, until after the award of the contract to the successful tenderer.

F.3.7 Grounds for rejection and disqualification

Determine whether there has been any effort by a tenderer to influence the processing of tender offers and instantly disqualify a tenderer (and his tender offer) if it is established that he engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices.

F.3.8 Test for responsiveness

- **F.3.8.1** Determine, on opening and before detailed evaluation, whether each tender offer properly received:
- a) complies with the requirements of these Conditions of Tender,
- b) has been properly and fully completed and signed, and
- c) is responsive to the other requirements of the tender documents.
- **F.3.8.2** A responsive tender is one that conforms to all the terms, conditions, and specifications of the tender documents without material deviation or qualification. A material deviation or qualification is one which, in the Employer's opinion, would:
- a) detrimentally affect the scope, quality, or performance of the works, services or supply identified in the Scope of Work,
- b) change the Employer's or the tenderer's risks and responsibilities under the contract, or
- c) affect the competitive position of other tenderers presenting responsive tenders, if it were to be rectified.

Reject a non-responsive tender offer, and not allow it to be subsequently made responsive by correction or withdrawal of the non-conforming deviation or reservation.

F.3.9 Arithmetical errors

F.3.9.1 Check responsive tender offers for arithmetical errors, correcting them in the following manner:

- a) Where there is a discrepancy between the amounts in figures and in words, the amount in words shall govern.
- b) If bills of quantities (or schedule of quantities or schedule of rates) apply and there is an error in the line item total resulting from the product of the unit rate and the quantity, the line item total shall govern and the rate shall be corrected. Where there is an obviously gross misplacement of the decimal point in the unit rate, the line item total as quoted shall govern, and the unit rate shall be corrected.
- c) Where there is an error in the total of the prices either as a result of other corrections required by this checking process or in the tenderer's addition of prices, the total of the prices shall govern and the tenderer will be asked to revise selected item prices (and their rates if bills of quantities apply) to achieve the tendered total of the prices.

F.3.9.2 Consider the rejection of a tender offer if the tenderer does not correct or accept the correction of his arithmetical errors in the manner described in F.3.9.1.

F.3.10 Clarification of a tender offer

Obtain clarification from a tenderer on any matter that could give rise to ambiguity in a contract arising from the tender offer.

F.3.11 Evaluation of tender offers

F.3.11.1 General

Appoint an evaluation panel of not less than three persons. Reduce each responsive tender offer to a comparative offer and evaluate it using the tender evaluation method that is indicated in the Tender Data and described below:

Method 1: Financial offer 1) Rank bid offers from the most favorable to the least favorable comparative offer. 2) Recommend highest ranked bidder for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 2: Financial offer and preferences 1) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer. 2) Confirm that bidders are eligible for the preferences claimed and if so, score bid evaluation points for preferencing. 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 3: Financial offer and quality 1) Score quality, rejecting all bid offers that fail to score the minimum number of points for quality stated in the Bid data. 2) Score bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 4: Financial offer, quality 1) Score quality, rejecting all bid offers that fail to score the minimum number of points for quality stated in the Bid data. 2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer.							
offer 2) Recommend highest ranked bloder for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 2: Financial offer and preferences 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 3: Financial offer and quality 1) Score quality, rejecting all bid offers that fail to score the minimum number of points for quality stated in the Bid data. 2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer. 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points for quality stated in the Bid data. 2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer. 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 4: Financial offer auality, rejecting all bid offers that fail to score the minimum number of points for quality stated in the Bid data.		1) Rank bid offers from the most favorable to the least favorable comparative offer.					
Financial offer and preferences 2) Confirm that bidders are eligible for the preferences claimed and if so, score bid evaluation points for preferencing. 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5 Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 3: Financial offer and quality 1) Score quality, rejecting all bid offers that fail to score the minimum number of points for quality stated in the Bid data. 2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer. 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 4: Financial offer anality stated in the Bid data.							
offer and preferences 2) Collimit that bidders are engible for the preferences claimed and it so, score bid evaluation points for preferencing. 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 3: Financial offer and quality 2) Score quality, rejecting all bid offers that fail to score the minimum number of points for quality stated in the Bid data. 2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer. 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 4: Financial offer anality stated in the Bid data.		1) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer.					
3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5 Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 3: Financial offer and quality 1) Score quality, rejecting all bid offers that fail to score the minimum number of points for quality stated in the Bid data. 2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer. 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 4: Financial offer quality stated in the Bid data.	offer and						
lowest. 5 Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 3: Financial offer and quality 1) Score quality, rejecting all bid offers that fail to score the minimum number of points for quality stated in the Bid data. 2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer. 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 4: Financial offer quality stated in the Bid data.	preferences	3) Calculate total bid evaluation points.					
of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 3: Financial offer and quality 2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer. 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 4: Financial offer quality 1) Score quality, rejecting all bid offers that fail to score the minimum number of points for quality stated in the Bid data.	A X						
for quality stated in the Bid data. 2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer. 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 4: Financial offer quality. 1) Score quality, rejecting all bid offers that fail to score the minimum number of points for quality stated in the Bid data.							
quality 2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer. 3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 4: Financial offer quality. 1) Score quality, rejecting all bid offers that fail to score the minimum number of points for quality stated in the Bid data.	Financial						
3) Calculate total bid evaluation points. 4) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest. 5) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 4: Financial offer quality. 1) Score quality, rejecting all bid offers that fail to score the minimum number of points for quality stated in the Bid data.		2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer.					
lowest. 5) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 4: Financial offer quality offer quality In the bid data.	quality	3) Calculate total bid evaluation points.					
of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so. Method 4: Financial offer quality for quality offer quality		· ·					
Financial for quality stated in the Bid data.		, ,					
offer, quality 2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer.	Financial						
	offer, quality	2) Score bid evaluation points for financial offer.					

and preferences

- 3) Confirm that bidders are eligible for the preferences claimed, and if so, score bid evaluation points for Preferencing.
- 4) Calculate total bid evaluation points.
- 5) Rank bid offers from the highest number of bid evaluation points to the lowest.
- 6) Recommend bidder with the highest number of bid evaluation points for the award of the contract, unless there are compelling and justifiable reasons not to do so.

Score financial offers, preferences and quality, as relevant, to two decimal places.

F.3.11.2 Scoring Financial Offers

Score the financial offers of remaining responsive tender offers using the following formula:

 $N_{FO} = W_1 \times A$ where:

N_{FO} = the number of tender evaluation points awarded for the financial offer.

W₁ = the maximum possible number of tender evaluation points awarded for the financial offer as stated in the Tender Data.

A = a number calculated using either formulas 1 or 2 below as stated in the Tender Data.

Formula	Comparison aimed at achieving	Option 1	Option 2
1	Highest price or discount	A = (1 + (P - Pm))	A = P / Pm
2	Lowest price or percentage commission / fee	$A = (1 - (\underline{P - Pm})$ Pm	A = Pm / P

where:

Pm = the comparative offer of the most favourable tender offer.

P = the comparative offer of tender offer under consideration.

F.3.11.3 Scoring quality (functionality)

Score quality in each of the categories in accordance with the Tender Data and calculate total score for quality.

F.3.12 Insurance provided by the employer

If requested by the proposed successful tenderer, submit for the tenderer's information the policies and / or certificates of insurance which the conditions of contract identified in the contract data, require the employer to provide.

F.3.13 Acceptance of tender offer

F.3.13.1 Accept tender offer only if the tenderer complies with the legal requirements stated in the Tender Data.

F.3.13.2 Notify the successful tenderer of the employer's acceptance of his tender offer by completing and returning one copy of the form of offer and acceptance before the expiry of the validity period stated in the tender data, or agreed additional period. Providing the form of offer and acceptance does not contain any qualifying statements, it will constitute the formation of a contract between the employer and the successful tenderer as described in the form of offer and acceptance.

F.3.14 Notice to unsuccessful tenderers

After the successful tenderer has acknowledged the employer's notice of acceptance, notify other tenderers that their tender offers have not been accepted.

F.3.15. Prepare contract documents

If necessary, revise documents that shall form part of the contract and that were issued by the employer as part of the tender documents to take account of:

- a) addenda issued during the tender period,
- b) inclusion of some of the returnable documents,
- c) other revisions agreed between the employer and the successful tenderer, and
- d) the schedule of deviations attached to the form of offer and acceptance, if any.

F.3.16 Issue final contract

Prepare and issue the final draft of contract documents to the successful tenderer for acceptance as soon as possible after the date of the employer's signing of the form of offer and acceptance (including the schedule of deviations, if any). Only those documents that the conditions of tender require the tenderer to submit, after acceptance by the employer, shall be included.

F.3.17 Complete adjudicator's contract

Unless alternative arrangements have been agreed or otherwise provided for in the contract, arrange for both parties to complete formalities for appointing the selected adjudicator at the same time as the main contract is signed.

F.3.18 Provide copies of the contracts

Provide to the successful tenderer the number of copies stated in the Tender Data of the signed copy of the contract as soon as possible after completion and signing of the form of offer and acceptance.



TENDER NO: EPMLM/8/3/489

APPOINTMENT OF A SERVICE PROVIDER FOR PRINTING, SORTING, AND POSTING OF MUNICIPAL CONSUMER ACCOUNT STATEMENT FOR A PERIOD OF 36 MONTHS (RE-ADVERT)

2. RETURNABLE SCHEDULES FOR TENDER EVALUATION

Α	MBD 1 – BIDDING INFORMATION & TERMS OF BIDDING	
В	MDB 4 - DECLARATION OF INTEREST	
С	MDB 6.1 - PREFERENCE SCHEDULE	
D	MDB 8 - PAST SCM PRACTICES	
Е	MDB 9 - CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT BID	
F	AUTHORITY OF SIGNATORY	
G	PROOF OF BANKING DETAILS	
Н	MUNICIPAL UTILITY ACCOUNT	
I	SCHEDULE OF PROPOSED SUBCONTRACTORS	
J	RECORD OF ADDENDA	
K	PROOF OF MACHINERY	
L	SCHEDULE OF TENDERER'S EXPERIENCE	
М	FORM OF OFFER & ACCEPTANCE	
N	PRICING SCHEDULE	
0	SCOPE OF WORKS	

F	0	R	M	A:	M	R	D	1	
•	v				171	_	_		

PART A INVITATION TO BID

INVITATION TO BID										
YOU ARE HEREI	BY INVITED TO BID FOR RE	QUIREMENT	S OF THE EI	PHRAIM	MOGAL	E LOCAL MU	NICIP/	ALITY		
BID NUMBER:	8/3/462	CLOSING		9 MAY-2			ING T		12:00	
DECODIDATION	APPOINTMENT OF A SEI	RVICE PROV	IDER FOR P	PRINTING	G, SORT	ING, AND PO	STING	G OF MU	NICIPAL	CONSUMER
THE SUCCESSE	ACCOUNT STATEMENT F UL BIDDER WILL BE REQU						RM (N	(BD7)		
	DOCUMENTS MAY BE DEI				arrien o	OHITIMOTT	/	11001 .		
SITUATED AT;										
	LE LOCAL MUNICIPALITY	(BUDGET & T	REASURY A	AND TEC	HNICAL	BUILDING)				
NO. 2 FICUS STF	REET									
MARBLE HALL										
0450	DOV IS ONLY ACCESSIBLE	MONDAY	DIDAY DUD	INC OF	ICE HOL	IDC (00.00.TC	140.00			
SUPPLIER INFO	BOX IS ONLY ACCESSIBLE	: MUNDAY - I	RIDAT DUR	ING OFF	ICE HOU	JRS (08:00 TC	16:30))		
	-									
NAME OF BIDDE										
POSTAL ADDRE										
STREET ADDRE	SS						I			
TELEPHONE NU	MBER	CODE				NUMBER				
CELLPHONE NU	MBER						1			
FACSIMILE NUM	BER	CODE				NUMBER				
E-MAIL ADDRES	S									
VAT REGISTRAT	TION NUMBER						1			
TAX COMPLIANO	CE STATUS	TCS PIN:			OR	CSD No:	MAA	\A		
	LEVEL VERIFICATION	☐ Yes				EE STATUS		/es		
CERTIFICATE	I E ROYI			AFFIDAVIT						
[TICK APPLICABLE BOX] [A B-BBEE STATUS LEVEL VERIFICATION PROPERTY PROPE		No	10.1.75 / 0.14	00114			1 🗆			0110111777
	QUALIFY FOR PREFERE				-FIDAVI	I (FOR EME	5 & Q	(SES) IVI	JSI BE	SUBMITTED
ARE YOU THE A				_		OU A FOREIG				
REPRESENTATI'	VE IN SOUTH AFRICA	Yes	L	_l No		SUPPLIER F DODS /SERVI		∐Yes		□No
	S /SERVICES /WORKS	[IF YES EN	CLOSE PROC	OF]		S OFFERED?		[IF YES	, ANSWE	R PART B:3]
OFFERED?		_						-		
TOTAL NUMBER	R OF ITEMS OFFERED				TOTAL	BID PRICE		R	<u></u>	
SIGNATURE OF	BIDDER									
CAPACITY UNDI	ER WHICH THIS BID IS				DATE					
	BIDDING PROCEDURE ENQUIRIES MAY BE DIRECTED TO: TECHNICAL INFORMATION MAY BE DIRECTED TO:									
DEPARTMENT		SCM			NTACT P			Phumzile		
CONTACT PERS	ON	JOSEPH MADISHA			TELEPHONE NUMBER			013 261 8435		
TELEPHONE NU	MBER	013 261 8450/ 8462		FAC	FACSIMILE NUMBER			013 261 2985		
	DED	012 264 200	15	E N4	עוו עריטי	DECC	1	olegwabe	@emogal	lelm.gov.za
FACSIMILE NUM	DEK	013 261 298 EPHMLM	າບ	Ľ-IVI	AIL ADDI	NEOO .				
			@emogalelm	ı.						
E-MAIL ADDRES	S	gov.za		_						

PART B TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR BIDDING

	TERMIO ARID CONDITIONO I OR DIDDING		
1.	BID SUBMISSION:		
1.1.	BIDS MUST BE DELIVERED BY THE STIPULATED TIME TO THE CORRECT ADDRE ACCEPTED FOR CONSIDERATION.	ESS. LATE BIDS WILL NOT BE	
1.2.	ALL BIDS MUST BE SUBMITTED ON THE OFFICIAL FORMS PROVIDED-(NOT TO BE RE-TYPED)		
1.3.	THIS BID IS SUBJECT TO THE PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT POLICY FF PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS, 2017, THE GENERAL CONDIT AND, IF APPLICABLE, ANY OTHER SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT.		
2.	TAX COMPLIANCE REQUIREMENTS		
2.1	BIDDERS MUST ENSURE COMPLIANCE WITH THEIR TAX OBLIGATIONS.		
2.2	BIDDERS ARE REQUIRED TO SUBMIT THEIR UNIQUE PERSONAL IDENTIFICATION SARS TO ENABLE THE ORGAN OF STATE TO VIEW THE TAXPAYER'S PROFILE		
2.3	APPLICATION FOR THE TAX COMPLIANCE STATUS (TCS) CERTIFICATE OR PIN FILING. IN ORDER TO USE THIS PROVISION, TAXPAYERS WILL NEED TO REGIST THROUGH THE WEBSITE WWW.SARS.GOV.ZA.		
2.4	FOREIGN SUPPLIERS MUST COMPLETE THE PRE-AWARD QUESTIONNAIRE IN I	PART B:3.	
2.5	BIDDERS MAY ALSO SUBMIT A PRINTED TCS CERTIFICATE TOGETHER WITH THE BID.		
2.6	IN BIDS WHERE CONSORTIA / JOINT VENTURES / SUB-CONTRACTORS ARE INVSUBMIT A SEPARATE TCS CERTIFICATE / PIN / CSD NUMBER.	/OLVED, EACH PARTY MUST	
2.7	WHERE NO TCS IS AVAILABLE BUT THE BIDDER IS REGISTERED ON THE CEN (CSD), A CSD NUMBER MUST BE PROVIDED.	ITRAL SUPPLIER DATABASE	
3.	QUESTIONNAIRE TO BIDDING FOREIGN SUPPLIERS		
3.1.	IS THE ENTITY A RESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA (RSA)?	☐ YES ☐ NO	
3.2.	DOES THE ENTITY HAVE A BRANCH IN THE RSA?	☐ YES ☐ NO	
3.3.	DOES THE ENTITY HAVE A PERMANENT ESTABLISHMENT IN THE RSA?	☐ YES ☐ NO	
3.4.	DOES THE ENTITY HAVE ANY SOURCE OF INCOME IN THE RSA?	☐ YES ☐ NO	
3.5.	IS THE ENTITY LIABLE IN THE RSA FOR ANY FORM OF TAXATION?	☐ YES ☐ NO	
IF THE ANSWER IS "NO" TO ALL OF THE ABOVE, THEN IT IS NOT A REQUIREMENT TO REGISTER FOR A TAX COMPLIANCE STATUS SYSTEM PIN CODE FROM THE SOUTH AFRICAN REVENUE SERVICE (SARS) AND IF NOT REGISTER AS PER 2.3 ABOVE.			
FAIL	BIDDERS ARE TO ATTACH THEIR CSD REPORTS AND TAX CLEARANCE CERTIFIC JRE TO PROVIDE ANY OF THE ABOVE PARTICULARS MAY RENDER THE BID INV IDS WILL BE CONSIDERED FROM PERSONS IN THE SERVICE OF THE STATE.		
SIGN	NATURE OF BIDDER:		
CAP	ACITY UNDER WHICH THIS BID IS SIGNED:		

DATE:

FORM B: MBD4		

DECLARATION OF INTEREST

- 1. No bid will be accepted from persons in the service of the state¹.
- 2. Any person, having a kinship with persons in the service of the state, including a blood relationship, may make an offer or offers in terms of this invitation to bid. In view of possible allegations of favouritism, should the resulting bid, or part thereof, be awarded to persons connected with or related to persons in service of the state, it is required that the bidder or their authorised representative declare their position in relation to the evaluating/adjudicating authority and/or take an oath declaring his/her interest.

3.	In order to give effect to the above, the following questionnaire must and submitted with the bid. Also select the applicable answers \square	st be completed
3.1		
3.2	2 Identity Number:	
3.3		
3.4	Company Registration Number:	
3.5	5 Tax Reference Number:	
3.6	S VAT Registration Number:	
3.7	The names of all directors / trustees / shareholders members, their i numbers and state employee numbers must be indicated in paragraph 4	•
3.8	Are you presently in the service of the state*	ES 🗌 / NO 🔲
	3.8.1 If yes, furnish particulars.	
(a) a (i) aı	SCM Regulations: "in the service of the state" means to be – a member of – any municipal council; any provincial legislature; or	

⁽iii) the national Assembly or the national Council of provinces;

⁽b) a member of the board of directors of any municipal entity;

⁽c) an official of any municipality or municipal entity;

⁽d) an employee of any national or provincial department, national or provincial public entity or constitutional institution within the meaning of the Public Finance Management Act, 1999 (Act No.1 of 1999);

⁽e) a member of the accounting authority of any national or provincial public entity; or

⁽f) an employee of Parliament or a provincial legislature.

² Shareholder" means a person who owns shares in the company and is actively involved in the management of the company or business and exercises control over the company

3.9	Have you been in the service of the state for the past twelve months? YES/ NO
	3.9.1 If yes, furnish particulars
3.10	Do you, have any relationship (family, friend, other) with person in the service of the state and who may be involved with the evaluation and or adjudication of this bid?
	3.10.1 If yes, furnish particulars
3.11	Are you, aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between bidder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and adjudication of this bid?
	3.11.1 If yes, furnish particulars
3.12	Are any of the company's directors, managers, principle shareholders or stakeholders is service of the state? YES \square / NO \square
	3.12.1 If yes, furnish particulars
3.13	Are any spouse, child or parent of the company's directors, trustees, managers, principle shareholders or stakeholders in service of the state? YES \(\subseteq \ \mathrm{NO} \subseteq \)
	shareholders or stakeholders in service of the state? YES / NO 3.13.1 If yes, furnish particulars
3.14	Do you or any of the directors, trustees, managers, principle shareholders, or stakeholder of this company have any interest in any other companies or business whether or not the are bidding for this contract? YES / NO
	3.14.1 If yes furnish particulars:

4. Full details of directors / trustees / members / shareholders.

Full Name	Identity Number	Employee Number

CERTIFICATION

I, THE UNDERSIGNED	
(NAME)	
CERTIFY THAT THE INFORMATION FURNISHE CORRECT.	D ON THIS DECLARATION FORM IS
I ACCEPT THAT THE STATE MAY ACT AGAIN PROVE TO BE FALSE.	ST ME SHOULD THIS DECLARATION
Signature	Date
Capacity	Name of Bidder

FORM C : MBD 6.1

MBD 6.1

PREFERENCE POINTS CLAIM FORM IN TERMS OF THE PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS 2022

This preference form must form part of all tenders invited. It contains general information and serves as a claim form for preference points for specific goals.

NB: BEFORE COMPLETING THIS FORM, TENDERERS MUST STUDY THE GENERAL CONDITIONS, DEFINITIONS AND DIRECTIVES APPLICABLE IN RESPECT OF THE TENDER AND PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS, 2022

1. GENERAL CONDITIONS

- 1.1 The following preference point systems are applicable to invitations to tender:
 - the 80/20 system for requirements with a Rand value of up to R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included); and
 - the 90/10 system for requirements with a Rand value above R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included).

1.2 To be completed by the organ of state

- a) The applicable preference point system for this tender is the **80/20** preference point system.
- 1.3 Points for this tender (even in the case of a tender for income-generating contracts) shall be awarded for:
 - (a) Price; and
 - (b) Specific Goals.

1.4 To be completed by the organ of state:

The maximum points for this tender are allocated as follows:

	POINTS
PRICE	80
SPECIFIC GOALS	20
Total points for Price and SPECIFIC GOALS	100

- 1.5 Failure on the part of a tenderer to submit proof or documentation required in terms of this tender to claim points for specific goals with the tender, will be interpreted to mean that preference points for specific goals are not claimed.
- 1.6 The organ of state reserves the right to require of a tenderer, either before a tender is adjudicated or at any time subsequently, to substantiate any claim in regard to preferences, in any manner required by the organ of state.

2. **DEFINITIONS**

- (a) "tender" means a written offer in the form determined by an organ of state in response to an invitation to provide goods or services through price quotations, competitive tendering process or any other method envisaged in legislation;
- (b) "price" means an amount of money tendered for goods or services, and includes all applicable taxes less all unconditional discounts;
- (c) "rand value" means the total estimated value of a contract in Rand, calculated at the time of bid invitation, and includes all applicable taxes;
- (d) "tender for income-generating contracts" means a written offer in the form determined by an organ of state in response to an invitation for the origination of incomegenerating contracts through any method envisaged in legislation that will result in a legal agreement between the organ of state and a third party that produces revenue for the organ of state, and includes, but is not limited to, leasing and disposal of assets and concession contracts, excluding direct sales and disposal of assets through public auctions; and
- (e) "the Act" means the Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act, 2000 (Act No. 5 of 2000).

3. FORMULAE FOR PROCUREMENT OF GOODS AND SERVICES

3.1. POINTS AWARDED FOR PRICE

3.1.1 THE 80/20 PREFERENCE POINT SYSTEMS

A maximum of 80 points is allocated for price on the following basis:

80/20

$$Ps = 80 \left(1 - \frac{Pt - P \min}{P \min}\right)$$

Where

Ps = Points scored for price of tender under consideration

Pt = Price of tender under consideration

Pmin = Price of lowest acceptable tender

3.2. FORMULAE FOR DISPOSAL OR LEASING OF STATE ASSETS AND INCOME GENERATING PROCUREMENT

3.2.1. **POINTS AWARDED FOR PRICE**

A maximum of 80 points is allocated for price on the following basis:

80/20

$$Ps = 80\left(1 + \frac{Pt - Pmax}{Pmax}\right)$$

Where

Ps = Points scored for price of tender under consideration

Pt = Price of tender under consideration

Pmax = Price of highest acceptable tender

4. POINTS AWARDED FOR SPECIFIC GOALS

- 4.1. In terms of Regulation 4(2); 5(2); 6(2) and 7(2) of the Preferential Procurement Regulations, preference points must be awarded for specific goals stated in the tender. For the purposes of this tender the tenderer will be allocated points based on the goals stated in table 1 below as may be supported by proof/ documentation stated in the conditions of this tender:
- 4.2. In cases where organs of state intend to use Regulation 3(2) of the Regulations, which states that, if it is unclear whether the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system applies, an organ of state must, in the tender documents, stipulate in the case of—
 - (a) an invitation for tender for income-generating contracts, that either the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system will apply and that the highest acceptable tender will be used to determine the applicable preference point system; or
 - (b) any other invitation for tender, that either the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system will apply and that the lowest acceptable tender will be used to determine the applicable preference point system,

then the organ of state must indicate the points allocated for specific goals for both the 90/10 and 80/20 preference point system.

Table 1: Specific goals for the tender and points claimed are indicated per the table below.

(Note to organs of state: Where either the 90/10 or 80/20 preference point system is applicable, corresponding points must also be indicated as such.

Note to tenderers: The tenderer must indicate how they claim points for each preference point system.)

The specific goals allocated points in terms of this tender	Means of Verification	Number of points allocated (80/20 system) (To be completed by the organ of state)	Number of points claimed (80/20 system) (To be completed by the tenderer)
100 % Black Ownership	Identification document	10	
Women	Identification document	5	
People with Disability	Medical Report indicating disability	3	
Youth (18 to 34 Years of age)	Identification document	2	

DECLARATION WITH REGARD TO COMPANY/FIRM

Name of company/firm

4.3.	Name or company/ilim
4.4.	Company registration number:
4.5.	TYPE OF COMPANY/ FIRM
	Partnership/Joint Venture / ConsortiumOne-person business/sole propriety

	Close corporation
	Public Company
	Personal Liability Company
	(Pty) Limited
	Non-Profit Company
	State Owned Company
ITICK	APPLICABLE BOX

- 4.6. I, the undersigned, who is duly authorised to do so on behalf of the company/firm, certify that the points claimed, based on the specific goals as advised in the tender, qualifies the company/ firm for the preference(s) shown and I acknowledge that:
 - i) The information furnished is true and correct;
 - ii) The preference points claimed are in accordance with the General Conditions as indicated in paragraph 1 of this form;
 - iii) In the event of a contract being awarded as a result of points claimed as shown in paragraphs 1.4 and 4.2, the contractor may be required to furnish documentary proof to the satisfaction of the organ of state that the claims are correct;
 - iv) If the specific goals have been claimed or obtained on a fraudulent basis or any of the conditions of contract have not been fulfilled, the organ of state may, in addition to any other remedy it may have
 - (a) disqualify the person from the tendering process;
 - recover costs, losses or damages it has incurred or suffered as a result of that person's conduct;
 - (c) cancel the contract and claim any damages which it has suffered as a result of having to make less favourable arrangements due to such cancellation;
 - (d) recommend that the tenderer or contractor, its shareholders and directors, or only the shareholders and directors who acted on a fraudulent basis, be restricted from obtaining business from any organ of state for a period not exceeding 10 years, after the audi alteram partem (hear the other side) rule has been applied; and
 - (e) forward the matter for criminal prosecution, if deemed necessary.

	SIGNATURE(S) OF TENDERER(S)
SURNAME AND NAME:	
DATE: ADDRESS:	

FORM D: MBD 8		

DECLARATION OF BIDDER'S PAST SUPPLY CHAIN MANAGEMENT PRACTICES

- 1 This Municipal Bidding Document must form part of all bids invited.
- It serves as a declaration to be used by municipalities and municipal entities in ensuring that when goods and services are being procured, all reasonable steps are taken to combat the abuse of the supply chain management system.
- The bid of any bidder may be rejected if that bidder, or any of its directors have:
 - a. abused the municipality's / municipal entity's supply chain management system or committed any improper conduct in relation to such system;
 - b. been convicted for fraud or corruption during the past five years;
 - c. willfully neglected, reneged on or failed to comply with any government, municipal or other public sector contract during the past five years; or
 - d. been listed in the Register for Tender Defaulters in terms of section 29 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act (No 12 of 2004).
- 4 In order to give effect to the above, the following questionnaire must be completed and submitted with the bid.

Item	Question	Yes	No
4.1	Is the bidder or any of its directors listed on the National Treasury's Database of Restricted Suppliers as companies or persons prohibited from doing business with the public sector?	Yes	No
	(Companies or persons who are listed on this Database were informed in writing of this restriction by the Accounting Officer/Authority of the institution that imposed the restriction after the <i>audi alteram partem</i> rule was applied).		
	The Database of Restricted Suppliers now resides on the National Treasury's website(www.treasury.gov.za) and can be accessed by clicking on its link at the bottom of the home page.		
4.1.1	If so, furnish particulars:		
4.2	Is the bidder or any of its directors listed on the Register for Tender Defaulters in terms of section 29 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act (No 12 of 2004)? The Register for Tender Defaulters can be accessed on the National Treasury's website (www.treasury.gov.za) by clicking on its link at the bottom of the home page.	Yes	No 🗌

4.2.1	If so, furnish particulars:			
4.3	Was the bidder or any of its directors convicted by a collaw outside the Republic of South Africa) for fraud or o years?		Yes	No
4.3.1	If so, furnish particulars:			<u> </u>
4.4	Does the bidder or any of its directors owe any municipal charges to the municipality / municipal entity / municipal entity, that is in arrears for more than three	ty, or to any other municipality	Yes	No
4.4.1	If so, furnish particulars:	W.		•
4.5	Was any contract between the bidder and the municipal other organ of state terminated during the past five year perform on or comply with the contract?		Yes	No
4.7.1	If so, furnish particulars:			
CER DEC	CERTIFICAT TE UNDERSIGNED (FULL NAME) TIFY THAT THE INFORMATION FURNI LARATION FORM TRUE AND CORREC CEPT THAT, IN ADDITION TO CANCELL BE TAKEN AGAINST ME SHOULD TH	ISHED ON THIS T. LATION OF A CONTRA	,	
FAL				
Signa	nture	Date	•••••	
 Posit	ion	 Name of Bidder	•••••	

FORM E: MBD 9

MBD 9

CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT BID DETERMINATION

- 1 This Municipal Bidding Document (MBD) must form part of all bids¹ invited.
- Section 4 (1) (b) (iii) of the Competition Act No. 89 of 1998, as amended, prohibits an agreement between, or concerted practice by, firms, or a decision by an association of firms, if it is between parties in a horizontal relationship and if it involves collusive bidding (or bid rigging).² Collusive bidding is a *pe* se prohibition meaning that it cannot be justified under any grounds.
- Municipal Supply Regulation 38 (1) prescribes that a supply chain management policy must provide measures for the combating of abuse of the supply chain management system, and must enable the accounting officer, among others, to:
 - a. take all reasonable steps to prevent such abuse;
 - b. reject the bid of any bidder if that bidder or any of its directors has abused the supply chain management system of the municipality or municipal entity or has committed any improper conduct in relation to such system; and
 - c. cancel a contract awarded to a person if the person committed any corrupt or fraudulent act during the bidding process or the execution of the contract.
- This MBD serves as a certificate of declaration that would be used by institutions to ensure that, when bids are considered, reasonable steps are taken to prevent any form of bid-rigging.
- In order to give effect to the above, the attached Certificate of Bid Determination (MBD 9) must be completed and submitted with the bid:

¹ Includes price quotations, advertised competitive bids, limited bids and proposals.

² Bid rigging (or collusive bidding) occurs when businesses, that would otherwise be expected to compete, secretly conspire to raise prices or lower the quality of goods and / or services for purchasers who wish to acquire goods and / or services through a bidding process. Bid rigging is, therefore, an agreement between competitors not to compete.

CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT BID DETERMINATION

I, the undersigned, in submitting the accompanying bid:	
(Bid Number and Description)	
in response to the invitation for the bid made by:	
(Name of Municipality / Municipal Entity)	
do hereby make the following statements that I certify to be true and complete in every respect:	
I certify, on behalf of:(Name of Bidder)	_that

- 1. I have read and I understand the contents of this Certificate;
- 2. I understand that the accompanying bid will be disqualified if this Certificate is found not to be true and complete in every respect;
- 3. I am authorized by the bidder to sign this Certificate, and to submit the accompanying bid, on behalf of the bidder;
- 4. Each person whose signature appears on the accompanying bid has been authorized by the bidder to determine the terms of, and to sign, the bid, on behalf of the bidder;
- 5. For the purposes of this Certificate and the accompanying bid, I understand that the word "competitor" shall include any individual or organization, other than the bidder, whether or not affiliated with the bidder, who:
 - (a) has been requested to submit a bid in response to this bid invitation;
 - (b) could potentially submit a bid in response to this bid invitation, based on their qualifications, abilities or experience; and
 - (c) provides the same goods and services as the bidder and/or is in the same line of business as the bidder

- 6. The bidder has arrived at the accompanying bid independently from, and without consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor. However communication between partners in a joint venture or consortium³ will not be construed as collusive bidding.
- 7. In particular, without limiting the generality of paragraphs 6 above, there has been no consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor regarding:
 - (a) prices;
 - (b) geographical area where product or service will be rendered (market allocation)
 - (c) methods, factors or formulas used to calculate prices;
 - (d) the intention or decision to submit or not to submit, a bid;
 - (e) the submission of a bid which does not meet the specifications and conditions of the bid; or
 - (f) bidding with the intention not to win the bid.
- 8. In addition, there have been no consultations, communications, agreements or arrangements with any competitor regarding the quality, quantity, specifications and conditions or delivery particulars of the products or services to which this bid invitation relates.
- 9. The terms of the accompanying bid have not been, and will not be, disclosed by the bidder, directly or indirectly, to any competitor, prior to the date and time of the official bid opening or of the awarding of the contract.

³ Joint venture or Consortium means an association of persons for the purpose of combining their expertise, property, capital, efforts, skill and knowledge in an activity for the execution of a contract.

10. I am aware that, in addition and without prejudice to any other remedy provided to combat any restrictive practices related to bids and contracts, bids that are suspicious will be reported to the Competition Commission for investigation and possible imposition of administrative penalties in terms of section 59 of the Competition Act No 89 of 1998 and or may be reported to the National Prosecuting Authority (NPA) for criminal investigation and or may be restricted from conducting business with the public sector for a period not exceeding ten (10) years in terms of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act No 12 of 2004 or any other applicable legislation.

Signature	Date
Position	Name of Bidder

FORM F: CERTIFICATE OF AUTHORITY

Indicate the status of the tenderer by ticking the appropriate box hereunder. THE TENDERER MUST COMPLETE THE CERTIFICATE SET OUT BELOW FOR THE RELEVANT CATEGORY AND ATTACH A LETTER ON THE COMPANY LETTERHEAD.

Please tick appropriate box:

A	B	C	D	E
Company	Partnership	Joint Venture	Close Corporation	Sole Proprietor

A. CERTIFICATE	FOR COMPANY		
I,	, c	hairperson of the	board of directors of
	, he	ereby confirm that by	resolution of the board
(copy attached) taken	on20, N	//r/Mrs	acting in the capacity
of	,۱	was authorised to	sign all documents in
connection with this te	nder and any contract re	sulting from it on beha	of the company.
As witness		(, ,),	
1			
		Chairman	
2			
		Date	
We, the undersign hereby authorise Mr/N of	Mrsto sign a	all documents in conn	, acting in the capacity ection with the tender for contract resulting from it
NAME	ADDRESS	SIGNATURE	DATE
NOTE: This certificate is to be	completed and signed by all of the	ne key partners upon whom re	sts the direction of the affairs of the

NOTE: This certificate is to be completed and signed by all of the key partners upon whom rests the direction of the affairs of the Partnership as a whole.

C.	CERTIFICATE FOR	R JOINT VENTURE	=			
We,	the undersigned, are	submitting this ten	der offer in Joir	nt Ventur	e and hereby a	uthorise
Mr/M	lrs	, authorised sig	natory of the co	mpany		,
actin	g in the capacity of lea	ad partner, to sign a	all documents in	connect	ion with the ten	der offer
for C	ontract		and any othe	r contract	resulting from	it on our
beha	lf.					
This	authorisation is evider	nced by the attache	ed power of atto	rney sign	ed by legally au	thorised
signa	atories of all the partne	rs to the Joint Vent	ure.			
	NAME OF FIRM	ADDRE	ESS		RISING SIGNAT	
	Lead partner			NAI	ME & CAPACITY	
	•					
D.	CERTIFICATE FOR	R CLOSE CORPOR	RATION			
We,	the undersigned,		ey members	in th	e business	trading
as		-				
	g in the capacity of					
	ection with the tender				-	
resul	ting from it on our beh	alf.			•	
	NAME	ADDRESS	SIGNATU	RE	DATE	
	This certificate is to be comp Corporation as a whole.	blete and signed by all the	key members upon	whom rests	the direction of the a	ffairs of the
		\bigcirc				
_						
E.	SOLE PROPRIETO		chairnerson	and	sole own	er of
	y attached) taken on		-	-		
` '					_	•
	ection with this tender					
	itness	and any contract is	esuiting from it t	on benan	or the company	•
1						
2			Chairman			
۷			Date			•
			Dale			

BIDDERS SHOULD ATTACH A DULY SIGNED AND DATED ORIGINAL OR CERTIFIED COPY OF THE LETTER OF AUTHORITY ON THE COMPANY'S LETTERHEAD, FAILURE TO DO SO WILL LEAD TO THE DISQUALIFICATION OF THE BID AS NON-RESPONSIVE

FORM G: BIDDER'S BANKING INFORMATION

DETAI	ILS OF BIDDERS'S BANK ACCOUNT	
	urnish the following information:	
a)	Name of Bank:	
b)	Branch of Bank	
c)	Town/city/suburb where bank is situated	
d)	Contact Person at the Bank:	
e)	Telephone number of Bank: Code:	Number:
f)	Account Number:	
I/We he	nereby authorise the Employer to approach the a	above Bank for a reference.
BIDDE VERIF	EERS SHOULD ENSURE THAT THEIR BAN FIED ON THE CSD REPORT. IF SUCH IS ACH A COPY OF THEIR BANK CONFIRMA	NOT VERIFIED, BIDDERS SHOULD
Signatu	tureD	ate
Name.	Po	osition
Tender	erer	

FORM H: DECLARATION WITH REGARDS TO MUNICIPAL SERVICES, RATES AND TAXES

I		the undersigned, declare on
behalf of (Name of Bidder)		that;
` , ,	municipality or municipal entity	nicipal services, rates and taxes y any amount which could be in
In the event that this declaration nonresponsive.	n is found to be false, the bid v	vill be rejected and found to be
1. COMPANY		
NAME OF MUNICIPALITY	ACCOUNT NUMBER	ACCOUNT HOLDER / OWNER
2. DIRECTOR(S)		
NAME OF MUNICIPALITY	ACCOUNT NUMBER	ACCOUNT HOLDER / OWNER
ITS DIRECTOR(S) NOT IN ARRE	ARS AND NOT OLDER THAN T DER IS LEASING, A LEASE	AGREEMENT ALONG WITH THE
		LITY NOT OLDER THAN THREE GED/LEVIED AND BIDDER AND
(FAILURE TO DO SO WILL NON-RESPONSIVE)	LEAD TO THE DISQUAI	LIFICATION OF THE BID AS
Signature	Date	
Name	Position	
Tenderer		

FORM I: SCHEDULE OF PROPOSED SUBCONTRACTORS

Will y	ou be subcontracting on this project?		
(Tick	the appropriate box)		
Yes	/ No		
We n	otify you that it is our intention to employ the	following subcontractors for worl	k in this contract.
name	are awarded a contract we agree that this no of proposed subcontractors in accordance wo such requirements in the contract, then you	rith requirements in the contract f	or such appointments. If there
	Name of Subcontractor	Contact Details	Description of Work to be executed by Subcontractor
1.			
2.			
3.			
4.			
5.	76/		
Signa	ture	Date	
Name		Position	

FORM J: RECORD OF ADDENDA TO TENDER DOCUMENTS Was there an addendum issued for this project? (Tick appropriate box and complete table accordingly) / No We confirm that the following communications received from the employer before the submission of this tender offer, amending the tender documents, have been taken into account in this tender offer: **Title of Details Date** 1. 2. 3. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9. 10. Attach additional pages if more space is required. Signature...... Date

Name...... Position.....

FORM K: PROOF OF MACHINERY

MACHINERY

Tenderer to demonstrate on the type of machine that they will be using to print statements.

Signature	Date
3	
Name	Position
Tenderer	

FORM L: SCHEDULE OF TENDERER'S EXPERIENCE

The following is a statement of simila		4 17 1 4 1 1	16/ 1 1 1 46
I ha tallawing is a statement at cimils	ir warke eliceacetiilly avaci	itadicamplatad by myc	alt/altrealy/ac in tha lact til/a vaare:
THE IOHOWING IS A STATEMENT OF SHIPPA	11 WOLKS SUCCESSION EXECU	neov.combleteo ov mys	EII/OUISEIVES III IIIE IASI NVE VEAIS

INSTITUTION NAME	RELEVANT PROJECT NAME	CONTACT PERSON	CONTACT DETIALS	PROJECT VALUE (R)*	PROJECT START & END DATE
		2			
		10			

NB: COMPLETE THE TABLE ABOVE ON COMPANY EXPERIENCE (COMPULSORY TABLE) AND ALSO ATTACH PROOF OF PROJECTS LISTED ON THE ABOVE TABLE (FAILURE TO DO SO WILL LEAD TO THE DISQUALIFICATION OF THE BID AS NON-RESPONSIVE)

Signature	Date
3	
Name	Position
Tenderer	

THE CONTRACT

FORM M AGREEMENT AND CONTRACT DATA

FORM N PRICING DATA

FORM O SCOPE OF WORKS

FORM M: FORM OF OFFER AND ACCEPTANCE

OFFER

The employer, identified in the acceptance signature block, has solicited offers to enter into a contract for the procurement of:

APPOINTMENT OF A SERVICE PROVIDER FOR PRINTING, SORTING, AND POSTING OF MUNICIPAL CONSUMER ACCOUNT STATEMENT FOR A PERIOD OF 36 MONTHS (READVERT)

The tenderer, identified in the offer signature block, has examined the documents listed in the tender data and addenda thereto as listed in the tender schedules, and by submitting this offer has accepted the conditions of tender.

By the representative of the tenderer, deemed to be duly authorized, signing this part of this form of offer and acceptance, the tenderer offers to perform all of the obligations and liabilities of the contractor under the contract including compliance with all its terms and conditions according to their true intent and meaning for an amount to be determined in accordance with the conditions of contract identified in the contract data.

(CONTRACT		
R	(as a percentaç	ge - %)
and acceptan	be accepted by the employer by signing ce and returning one copy of this docume dity stated in the tender data, whereupon ctor in the conditions of contract identified	ent to the tenderer before the end of the the tenderer becomes the party named
Signature(s)		
Name(s)		
Capacity		
Tenderer		
Address		
Date		
As witness:		
Name		Signature

Name	 Signature

Acceptance

By signing this part of this form of offer and acceptance, the employer identified below accepts the tenderer's offer. In consideration thereof, the employer shall pay the contractor the amount due in accordance with the conditions of contract identified in the contract data. Acceptance of the tenderer's offer shall form an agreement between the employer and the tenderer upon the terms and conditions contained in this agreement and in the contract that is the subject of this agreement.

Tenderer upon the terms and conditions contained in this agreement and in the contract that is the subject of this agreement.

The terms of the contract are contained in:

- Agreements and contract data, (which includes this agreement)
- o Pricing data
- Scope of work

Deviations from and amendments to the documents listed in the tender data and any addenda thereto as listed in the tender schedules as well as any changes to the terms of the offer agreed by the tenderer and the employer during this process of offer and acceptance, are contained in the schedule of deviations attached to and forming part of this agreement. No amendments to or deviations from said documents are valid unless contained in this schedule, which must be signed by the authorised representative(s) of both parties.

The tenderer shall within two weeks after receiving a completed copy of this agreement, including the schedule of deviations (if any), contact the employer's agent (whose details are given in the contract data) to arrange the delivery of any bonds, guarantees, proof of insurance and any other documentation to be provided in terms of the conditions of contract identified in the contract data at, or just after, the date this agreement comes into effect. Failure to fulfil any of these obligations in accordance with those terms shall constitute a repudiation of this agreement.

Notwithstanding anything contained herein, this agreement comes into effect on the date when the tenderer receives one fully completed original copy of this document, including the schedule of deviations (if any). Unless the tenderer (now contractor) within five days of the date of such receipt notifies the employer in writing of any reason why he cannot accept the contents of this agreement, this agreement shall constitute a binding contract between the parties.

Signature(s)		
Name(s)		
Capacity		
for the Employ	/er	

	(Name and address or organization)	
Witnesses:		
1. Full N	ames: Signature:	
2. Full N Schedule of	ames: Signature: Deviations	
Item Deviation Details		
from and ame in the tender offer agreed b It is expressly during the pe a completed	agree to and accept the foregoing schedule of deviations as the only deviations endments to the documents listed in the tender data and addenda thereto as listed schedules, as well as any confirmation, clarification or changes to the terms of the by the tenderer and the employer during this process of offer and acceptance. It is agreed that no other matter whether in writing, oral communication or implied riod between the issue of the tender documents and the receipt by the tenderer of signed copy of this Agreement shall have any meaning or effect in the contract parties arising from this agreement.	
For the Cont		
Tor the Cont	. actor.	
Signature(s)		
Name(s)		
Capacity		
	(Name and address of organization)	
Name and signature of witness	Date:	

For the Employer:

Signature(s)		
Name(s)		
Capacity		
	(Name and address of organization)	
Name and signature of		
witness		Date:

EPHRAIM MOGALE LOCAL MUNICIPALITY



FORM N: PRICING SCHEDULE

PRICING SCHEDULE: APPOINTMENT OF A SERVICE PROVIDER FOR PRINTING, SORTING, AND POSTING OF MUNICIPAL CONSUMER ACCOUNT STATEMENT FOR A PERIOD OF 36 MONTHS (RE-ADVERT)

NO	DESCRIPTION	PRICE PER RATE	TOTAL (R)
1.	Rate per statements sorted and processed.	Rate only	R
2.	Rate per statement posted.	Rate only	R
3.	Rate for soft copies of the statements processed in pdf.	Rate only	R
4.	Any other cost	Rate only	R
	TOTAL		R
	VAT (IF A	R	
	GRAND TOTAL (TO BE CARRIED TO THE FORM OF OFFER PAGE)		R

Signature	Date
Name	Position
Tenderer	

EPHRAIM MOGALE LOCAL MUNICIPALITY



FORM O: SCOPE OF WORKS

1. PURPOSE

The purpose of the memo is to request the approval for the procurement of a service provider to assist the municipality with Printing, Sorting and Posting of municipal consumer Accounts for a period of 36 months.

2. BACKGROUND

The purpose of this project is to source a service provider who has the capacity and capability to Print, Sort and Post municipal Consumer Account for Ephraim Mogale Local Municipality. The municipality on a monthly basis bill all consumers on the financial system, and after billing, customers must be able to receive their respective municipal consumer account. The municipality therefore require a service wherein a service provider will sort those municipal customer accounts, print them, and send them to the respective owners of the properties on behalf of the municipality via mail.

3. SCOPE OF WORK

The project scope should demonstrate the understanding of the assignment, the capacity, capability to implement the project.

The municipality has more than 4500 accounts which are subject to an increase or decrease.

It is therefore anticipated that the project should as a minimum requirement meet but "not limited to" the following:

- Sorting/processing of statements/invoices received as a bulk file from the municipality.
- Printing of municipal statements/invoices.
- Posting of municipal statements/invoices.

• Provide the municipality with soft copies of all sorted, printed statements/invoices in a PDF format.

Reporting Mechanism

It is expected that monthly reports be presented to the municipality when presenting an invoice. The report must include the following but not limited:

- Number of statements/invoices processed and posted.
- Any other reportable matter.
- The processed statements must be posted within 5 days of receipt of the statements file.

Pricing

The fees indicated in the bid should be projected for each 12 months with the provision that any increase to the fee shall be increased by CPIX plus 1% after 12 months with exception to Post Office costs which shall be increased at CPIX plus 1% of the cost.

The pricing shall include:

- 1. Rate per statements sorted and processed.
- 2. Rate per statement posted.
- 3. Rate for soft copies of the statements processed in pdf.
- 4. Any other cost which must be clearly stipulated in the bidder's pricing schedule.

4. REQUIREMENTS OF THE SERVICE PROVIDER.

Prospective service providers are required to have extensive knowledge, experience, and personnel to be able to carryout the required services to the fullest satisfaction.

The service provider will be required to do the following:

- 1. Sorting/processing of statements/invoices received as a bulk file from the municipality.
- 2. Printing of municipal statements/invoices.
- 3. Posting of municipal statements/invoices.
- 4. Provide the municipality with soft copies of all sorted, printed statements/invoices in a PDF format.

1. EVALUATION CRITERIA

The bid will be evaluated in three phases where prospective bidders will have to be responsive through all to be considered as an acceptable appointable service provider.

Phases of evaluation are:

✓ Phase 1: Administrative compliance (as per requirements that will be stipulated in the bid document)

- ✓ Phase 2: Functionality evaluation to measure the capacity and capability of the prospective service provider. At this stage bidders will have to obtain the required minimum qualifying score to be able to be considered future
- ✓ Phase 3: Financial offer and specific goals as per the new PPR 2022 using the 80/20 preference point system

Functionality evaluation criteria is as follows:

No	Evaluation Criteria		0//	Maximum Points
	COMPANY EXPERIENCE ON PRINTING, SORTING AND POSTING OF STATEMENTS The tenderer to attach a maximum of three appointment letters of similar projects appointed accompanied by contactable references. Failure to submit both the required appointment letter and contactable reference will result in the bidder getting zero points.			
1	No	Target Goals: List reference with details	Maximum points (60)	60
	1.	Appointment letter and contactable reference appointed 5 years ago or earlier	20 points each	
	2.	Appointment letter and contactable reference appointed more than 5 years ago	10 points each	
2	KEY PERSONNEL:			ints ctly
3	 MACHINERY Tenderer to demonstrate on the type of machine that they will be using to print statements 			tements 10
4	BANK RATING LETTE ✓ A-C = 10 Poi ✓ D-E= 05 Poin ✓ F-G = 0 point	nts ts		10

NOTE: A bank rating letter from the bidder's banking institution not older than three months must be attached for bidder to be able to claim points	
TOTAL POINTS	100
MINIMUM FUNCTIONALITY QUALIFYING SCORE (70 POINTS)	70%

Contact person.

Technical

1. Ms P Legwabe 013 261 8435/ plegwabe@emogalelm.gov.za

Supply chain unit

1. Supply chain Unit 013 261 8462/8496/8541/8448/ ephmlmsupplychain@emogalelm.gov.za

END OF BID DOCUMENT